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June 1, 2007
Via Hand Delivery

Ted Boyer, Chairman 
Ric Campbell, Commissioner 
Ron Allen, Commissioner
Utah Public Service Commission

Heber M. Wells Building

4th Floor

160 East 300 South

Salt Lake City, Utah  84111

Re:
Docket No. 07-R100-01
Dear Commissioners:

Pursuant to the Notice of Public Meeting issued in the above-referenced docket on May 2, 2007, the undersigned suggests that the following list of issues be considered as the Commission contemplates a revision to the R746-100 (the “Rule”). 
1)  Whether the Rule should require that interveners disclose in their petition to intervene the party or parties on whose behalf the named intervener appears.  
There recently has been some confusion in proceedings before the Commission about whether an intervening party represents others besides the intervener himself.  This problem has caused the PSC to expend precious time in hearings that might have been unnecessary had all of the collective parties been required to disclose their individual participants.  This issue is of particular application to the Utah Industrial Energy Consumers, the Industrial Gas Users, and other intervention groups.  
2)  Whether it is appropriate to adopt a provision in the Rule that would allow the Commission to accept a settlement when fewer than all of the parties have agreed to it.  
Because the current Rule does not address such "partial-party" stipulations, parties have been reluctant to propose them and/or the Commission has been reluctant to accept them.  The result is that both the interveners’ ability to reach stipulations, and the Commission's ability to efficiently manage a docket are impaired.  

3)  Whether the Commission should consider implementing a mechanism to integrate the procedures required by Senate Bill 26 into the informal and formal procedures currently allowed under R746-100.

4) Whether the Rule should expressly require the Commission to circulate a proposed protective order for opposition or comment before issuing it. 
The Commission has developed a fairly standard form for protective orders.  In certain cases it may have become so routine that parties may not be given adequate opportunity to protest certain terms of the protective order that may be relevant to a specific case.  
5) Whether the Rule should be updated to encompass electronic filing and web access to pleadings and other Commission documents.  
The Commission sometimes prescribes filing and service requirements in procedural orders.  An update of the Rule to reflect current practice would provide a little more certainty for all parties.
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this topic.
Very truly yours,

PARSONS BEHLE & LATIMER

William J. Evans

WJE/jsn
cc:
Michael Ginsberg

Paul Proctor
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